
 
 
From: sblount <shawnieblount@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, February 27, 2019 12:32 PM 
To: Rep Salinas <Rep.AndreaSalinas@oregonlegislature.gov> 
Subject: Please postpone the public hearing for HB 3063 
 

Dear Rep. Salinas, 
 
I am a Bend resident with a Biology degree and a R.N. degree. I would like to attend the 
public hearing on HB 3063, but can not get there due to impassable roads. I urge you 
to postpone this hearing until roads are passable so that interested people 
across the state may attend this hearing. If you will not postpone the hearing, I would 
like my testimony heard over the phone. 
 
This bill will affect the personal freedoms of Oregonians. I am dumbfounded that the 
state that I grew up in, in the country that professes to love freedom, would consider not 
letting my children attend school unless I consent to have them injected with chemicals 
that I believe are harmful. I have personally seen two severe vaccine injuries: a man 
who was completely paralyzed from a flu vaccine, and a toddler who developed 
thrombocytopenia, an inability to make platelets that can cause a person to bleed to 
death. Vaccine injuries are not that rare and the idea of the state mandating a personal 
medical decision is appalling. The National Vaccine Injury Compensation Board has 
paid $3,754,128,915.24 to persons who spent years in court to prove that they had a 
severe vaccine injury or death of a family member.  
 
Please postpone this hearing so that it will have proper public representation from 
across the state. I have attached a few items for your consideration. 
 
Thank you. 
 
-Shawn Blount 
541-788-7006 
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